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Close to 70 people attended IPAF’s Yorkshire regional meeting in May, 
which was hosted by Ben Hirst, managing director of Horizon Platforms, 
and which was devoted to the key theme of health and safety. The 
presentations started with some live theatre from Emma Currie, 
managing director of Acting Up, who performed a highly engaging piece 
called “Gails Shoes: A powerful tale of a marriage struggling to cope in 
the aftermath of an accident”. 

Record turnout 
at Yorkshire 
regional meeting

Be wary of 
banners on 
scissors
IPAF is urging organisers and exhibitors of 
fairs and festivals not to attach banners to 
scissor lifts, as this can create a sail-effect and 
destabilise the lift causing it to overturn.

Scissor lifts are a safe way to perform work at 
height when used properly, however, they are not 
designed to hold banners or advertisement boards. 
Some scissor lifts are designed for indoor use only 
at zero wind speed. Those designed for outdoor 
use may also be at risk of being blown over if left 
in an elevated position when the maximum safe 
wind speed is exceeded. 

More details about 
IPAF’s safety 
initiatives, technical 
guidance and 
training programmes 
are at www.ipaf.org 

 A free IPAF  
poster warns  

of the risks.

IPAF eLearning 
wins support
IPAF’s new generation of learning tools and 
eLearning module were launched in the UK this year 
and have been met with a positive response from the 
industry. One of the early converts was IPAF member 
and training centre AFI, which had members of staff 
take the eLearning module. 

AFI director and IPAF deputy president Nick Selley said: 
“I was keen to undertake the new eLearning module to 
support the initiative and to ensure that the new course 
meets expectations, which it certainly does. eLearning 
offers more flexibility because it can be done in the 
office or at home.”

After finishing the eLearning module and passing the 
theory test, Selley took the practical element of the 
course to complete the operator training programme and 
receive his PAL Card (Powered Access Licence).

Brian Kirkbride, AFI training operations manager also 
completed the training and added: “The IPAF eLearning 
package is a very successful method of learning. The 
package is designed in a way that meets all preferred 
learning styles and as such would be beneficial to 
learners with different cognitive methods of learning. 
The graphics are of a very high standard and enhance 
the learning experience. The programme is user-friendly 
and that will promote the willingness to learn. Trainees 
can go back over a section as many times as they want 
until they understand that part, rather than feel too 
embarrassed to ask question in a group setting. All in all, 
it is a very proactive move in the right direction”.

First speakers 
announced for 
Europlatform
Confirmed speakers for this year’s 
Europlatform conference include: 
Alice Henault Deprez of Loxam 
Access, Sören Ladig of Klickrent and 
Eline Oudenbroek of Holland Lift. The 
even will take place on 22 September 
at the Park Hyatt Hotel in Vienna, 
Austria. A networking event will be 
held on 21 September in the Park 
Hyatt Hotel’s penthouse.

More details can be found at  
www.europlatform.info 

Other presentations were given 
by Kevin Appleton, chairman of 
Horizon Platforms, who shared his 
thoughts on leadership and how a 
disciplined approach to behaviours 

relating to health and safety can 
ultimately save lives, and Darren 
Sutton, managing director of BSST, 
who presented some practical tools 
from the IOSH Accredited Safety 

Behavioural Training programme 
to assist lead positive change in all 
types of behaviours, not just those 
linked to 

The next regional meeting will be 

held on 28 September 2016 in the 
South East and will be hosted by 
Nationwide Platforms. 

Irish Council 
elections
Julie Smyth of Highway Plant was 
re-elected as chairman of the IPAF 
Irish Council and Paul McHugh of 
Euro Access elected vice chairman 
at a meeting held in Dublin in April, 
which saw one of the largest 
turnouts so far. The meeting was 
also attended by Aisling Davis, 
construction policy inspector from 
the Health & Safety Authority, 
Ireland, who shared with members a 
synopsis of the HSA’s training policy 
for aerial work platforms. 

The Irish Council brings together IPAF 
members from Northern Ireland and 
the Republic to address issues of 
common interest. 

On the IPAF 
course 

(L-R) John 
Harrison, 

IPAF senior 
instructor 
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Nick Selley 

and Brian 
Kirkbride.Large banners on 

scissor lifts can 
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